piTorone  Pre-Construction Notice

June 14, 2024

Road Reconstruction on Knox Avenue

from Eastern Avenue to Lake Shore Boulevard East

Contract: 23ECS-RD-10SP

Start Date: Late-Summer 2024 End Date: November 2024
*Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Toronto is planning to reconstruct the road and replace the City-owned portion of
substandard water services on Knox Avenue between Eastern Avenue and Lake Shore Boulevard
East. The roadwork provides an opportunity to improve safety for all road users and create a
connection between the existing multi-use trail on Lake Shore Boulevard East and the existing Knox
Avenue contra-flow bike lane north of Eastern Avenue.

As part of the upcoming work, the City will be making improvements to increase safety and
connectivity for all road users. The work includes:

e Road reconstruction on the west side of Knox Avenue to build new separated two-way cycle
tracks connecting Eastern Avenue with the Lake Shore Boulevard multi-use trail.

e Widening the sidewalk on the west side of Knox Avenue, south of Eastern Avenue to Lake
Shore Boulevard East.

e Road resurfacing on the east side of Knox Avenue.

e Modifications to the traffic signal at the intersection of Knox Avenue and Eastern Avenue.

This project is part of the Council-approved 2024 Capital Works Program to renew aging city roads
and sidewalk for current and future needs.

MAP OF WORK AREA
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WHAT TO EXPECT BEFORE CONSTRUCTION

e Work crews will mark sidewalks and curbs requiring replacement and the locations of
underground utilities, such as gas, water and cable so that the construction work does not
interfere with these utilities.

o Affected properties will receive a Construction Notice approximately two weeks before work
begins with more information about the work.

e The City will not be responsible for damage to any privately owned items on City property.
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If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us.

Public Consultation Unit Nathalie Forde, 416-392-3556, Nathalie.Forde@toronto.ca
TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)
General inquiries 311

toronto.ca/torontodanforth
toronto.ca/woodfieldmonarchknox

Website

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait.
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